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 For the 1st Sunday in Lent through to the 5th Sunday of Lent 
FIVE WEEK NEWSLETTER: Friday 16th February 2024 to Friday 22nd March 2024 

 

SUNDAY MASSES 
6pm Saturday Vigil Mass St Patrick’s - Woolston 

 

9am Sunday Mass Annunciation Church - Netley 
 

11am Sunday Mass St Patrick’s - Woolston 

(Children’s Mass on 3rd March & 7th April) 
 

LENT 2024 
 

PARISH DEVOTIONS DURING LENT 
 

Rosary  
Monday’s at 1.30pm in St Patrick’s Church 

 

Stations of the Cross  
Friday’s at 1.30pm in St Patrick’ Church 

 

Confessions 

Saturday 5pm – 5.40pm at St Patrick’s 

with Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament  
 

PASTORAL AREA 

PENETENTIAL SERVICES 
To be announced in due course. 

 

JOINT PARISHES LENT GROUP 2024 
 

Journey through Lent with 

 
A five week course on Thursdays – 7.15pm in  

St Patrick’s Hall, Woolston 

Starting on the 22nd February and  

finishing on Thursday 21st March 
 

HOLY WEEK AND EASTER LITURGIES 
Details on the next page of the newsletter 

 

 

HAPPY MOTHERING SUNDAY 

 to all mothers on Sunday 10th March 

 

WEEK DAY MASS SCHEDULE 

Week beginning 19th February 
 

Monday 11am St Patrick’s Church, Woolston 

Requiem Mass for Monty Dougherty RIP 
 

Tuesday 9.30am Annunciation Church, Netley 
 

Wednesday 9.30am St Patrick’s Church, Woolston 

with adoration of the Blessed Sacrament until 11am 
 

Thursday SORRY NO MASS 
 

Week beginning 26th February 
 

Monday 12 noon St Patrick’s Church, Woolston 

Requiem Mass for Ann Sammit RIP 
 

Tuesday 9.30am Annunciation Church, Netley 
 

Wednesday 9.30am St Patrick’s Church, Woolston 

with adoration of the Blessed Sacrament until 11am 
 

Thursday 9.30am Annunciation Church, Netley 
 

Week beginning 4th March 

SORRY, NO WEEKDAY MASSES 
 

Wednesday 9.30am Liturgy of the Word  

with Holy Communion led by Deacon Peter at  

St Patrick’s Church with Exposition of the Blessed 

Sacrament until 11am  
 

Week beginning 11th March 
 

Tuesday SORRY NO MASS 

(Fr Ross hearing confessions at St George College) 
 

Wednesday 9.30am St Patrick’s School 

Entrance off Fort Road from 9.20am All Welcome 
 

Thursday 9.30am Annunciation Church, Netley 
 

Week beginning 18th March 
 

Tuesday 9.30am Annunciation Church, Netley 
 

Wednesday 9.30am St Patrick’s Church, Woolston 

with adoration of the Blessed Sacrament until 11am 
 

Thursday 9.30am Annunciation Church, Netley 
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SECOND COLLECTIONS 

CAFOD LENT APPEAL 
WEEKEND OF 24th/25th February 

CAFOD FAST DAY Friday 23rd February 

This Lent, your donations to CAFOD’s Family Fast 

Day appeal will help hardworking people like James 

the fisherman in Liberia with resources, tools and 

training to feed their families for good. Give today 

using the envelope or online at cafod.org.uk and 

please join us in praying with James that our sisters 

and brothers around the world have what they need 

to feed their families. If donating via online banking 

into the parish bank account use the ref: CAFOD 

EASTER FLOWERS 
WEEKEND OF 2nd/3rd March 

This collection pays for the Easter Flowers 
 

CLERGY ASSISTANCE FUND 
WEEKEND OF 9th/10th March 

This collection goes towards helping clergy who are 

vulnerable and in need, particularly our retired clergy 

or those who suffer with ill health or need care. Since 

we opted out of the Closer to Christ Campaign 

due to the manner in which it was being run, this 

would be a good opportunity to make a donation 

to this fund as it will go directly into the fund!!!  
If donating via online banking into the parish bank 

account use the ref: CAF 
 

Happy Birthday Fr Ross 

We wish Fr Ross a very happy birthday on the 23rd 

February. God bless you always and thank you for all 

that you do for our two parishes and for St Patrick’s 

School and at St George College. 

 

CLOCKS GO FORWARD  

2am SUNDAY 31st March 2024 
Don’t be late for Mass on Easter Day!! 

 

Stella Maris (Apostle Ship of the Sea) 

Easter Egg Appeal 2024  
Last year during Lent the parishioners of St 

Patricks and Annunciation parishes contributed an 

amazing 379 Easter Eggs for seafarers visiting 

Southampton ports. Can we match or beat that 

splendid figure this year? Please bring your Easter 

Egg donation to Church and leave with us. 

Thank you Irene Chapman & Mary Hannant 

Holy Week and Easter Liturgies  

NOTE TIMES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 

PALM SUNDAY 24th March 
6pm Saturday Vigil Mass St Patrick’s 

 

9am Sunday Mass Annunciation Church 
 

11am Children’s Mass St Patrick’s Church 

– with procession 
 

Tuesday 26th March 
Chrism Mass at the Cathedral 

 

Wednesday 27th March 
9.30am Mass St Patrick’s Church - Woolston 

 

SACRED PASCHAL TRIDUUM 
 

MAUNDY THURSDAY 28th March 
Mass of the Lord’s Supper 

7.30pm St Patrick’s Church - Woolston 

 

GOOD FRIDAY 29th March 

10.30am Children’s Stations of the Cross 

 St Patrick’s - Woolston 
 

10.30am Stations of the Cross 

 Annunciation Church – Netley 
 

3pm The Lord’s Passion 

 St Patrick’s Church – Woolston 
 

Saturday 30th March 
BLESSING OF EASTER BASKETS 

3pm – St Patrick’s Church, Woolston 
 

EASTER VIGIL MASS 

7pm St Patrick’s Church – Woolston 

(note earlier time due to sunset being early) 
 

Sunday 31st March 

EASTER SUNDAY 
9am Easter Mass Annunciation Church – 

Netley 
 

11am Easter Mass St Patrick’s Church – 

Woolston 



St Patrick’s School 
For the feast of Candlemas we had Mass in 

school which parishioners were also 

invited to attend and many did. Fr Ross 

blessed all the candles to be used throughout the year 

in our various liturgies and classroom prayer times. 

The children sang a mass setting in Latin which was 

amazing, always good to have a mixture of the old 

and the new.  
 

Tuesday of last week we had a Spanish Day, learning 

all about Spain and an opportunity to improve our 

Spanish. Fr Ross told us that he spent a year in Spain 

at the Royal English College in Valladolid, so his 

Spanish is excellent!!! 
 

The lovely Dominican Sisters from Sway continue 

taking a Catechetical after school club called Jesus 

Club or JCLUB for short, which is a fun club which 

also engages our youngsters with the faith, which is 

open to Catholics and non-Catholic’s alike. This is 

now a very popular after school club with 25+ 

attending. 
 

 
Fr Ross has been doing the rounds up at St George’s 

as always and is often asked some complex questions 

when visiting the RE Department, particularly from 

the GSCE classes. It’s always lovely to see so many 

of our own parishioners at the College including most 

of our Altar Servers. 
 

We pray that all the staff and pupils of  

St Patrick’s School & St George College had 

a very relaxed half-term holiday this week. 
 

 
First Holy Communion 2023/24 

We had a very successful Retreat Day in the parish 

hall on Saturday 13th January. This was a mixture of 

fun activities and practical tips on how to prepare to 

make their first confession, with preparation time and 

then in the afternoon after a packed lunch the children 

made their First Confession/Reconciliation with Fr 

Ross. Please keep all the children, their parents and 

the Catechists in your prayers as we continue on our 

faith journey. 

 

We thank our volunteer Catechists and helpers for 

giving up their time on a Saturday to assist with this. 

Journey in Faith (RCIA) 
Our Journey of Faith Group continues to meet in St. 

Patrick’s Parish Hall on a Wednesday evening from 

7.15pm onwards. We have around 8 people at various 

stages of their faith or enquiry journey and some of 

them will be received into the Church at Easter, or 

will receive the sacrament of confirmation.  
 

A big thank you to Heather, Cheryl, Joe, Kevin and 

Chris for running the programme when Fr Ross was 

away. 
 

This Saturday a number of us will all go down to the 

Cathedral for the Rite of Election, which is always a 

lovely and deeply moving occasion. 

 

ENGAGEMENT NEWS 
Congratulations to Anne Davis and Fergal Roche on 

their recent engagement. We wish them both well as 

they plan for their forthcoming wedding.  

 

PRAYERS FOR THE SICK 
Stella Carroll, Dorothy Bellamy, Rose Dougherty; 

Olive Allison; Julianna Burley; Imogen Robson-

Hemmings, John White, John Stewart, Ann Cooper, 

James Casey, Mark Jinks, Carmel Ingram. 
 

DEATH & FUNERAL ANNONCEMENTS 
 

Mortimer ‘Monty’ Dougherty RIP who sadly died 

on 13th February. Monty was a huge personality in 

the life of St Patrick’s Church for many years, 

maintaining the grounds and the church and involved 

with the social life of the parish. He will be greatly 

missed by us all. Monty’s funeral service, a Requiem 

Mass will be on Monday 19th February at 11am in St 

Patrick’s Church, Woolston followed by cremation at 

Wessex Vale Crematorium. Please keep Rose and the 

family in your prayers at this sad time. 
 

Ann Sammit RIP who sadly died on Friday 2nd 

February (Candlemas). Ann was a lifelong member of 

St Patrick’s Church and always a smiling face who 

did so much behind the scenes including the washing 

and ironing of the altar linens. She will be greatly 

missed by us all. Ann’s funeral service, a Requiem 

Mass will take place on Monday 26th February at 12 

noon in St Patrick’s Church, followed by cremation at 

Southampton Crematorium. 
 

Eileen O’Toole RIP who sadly passed away last 

week, the grandmother of Thomas O'Toole. 



SAFEGUARDING MINISTERS  
for St Patrick’s Parish 

 

Since Mark Baker stepped down from the role and 

Maria Ashe moved out of the area for work, I have 

struggled to recruit new volunteers for the role of 

Parish Safeguarding Ministers for the parish of 

Woolston. 
 

If we are serious about wanting to provide a safe 

space for minors and vulnerable adults to come to 

our church, then we need suitable volunteers to step 

forward for this role. Below is a brief description of 

what is required, please have a serious think and pray 

about this, are you up for this role?  

 

As a Parish Safeguarding Minister you will provide 

advice and support to all activities involving 

children, young people and adults at risk within your 

parish community. 

 

The Parish Safeguarding Minister is the link 

between the Parish and the Diocesan Safeguarding 

Office. In your role you will be supported with 

relevant training and advice from the central 

Diocesan Safeguarding team. 
 

The Parish Safeguarding Minister is involved in the 

safe recruitment of volunteer roles within the parish 

and has the responsibility for leading the DBS 

process at Parish level. 
 

As a Parish Safeguarding Minister, you will have a 

clear commitment to keeping children and 

vulnerable people safe in accordance with the 

principles of the catholic church, your parish and 

your faith. 
 

You will be a good listener, adhere to 

confidentiality, relate well to children and adults and 

be willing to work within a team to build 

relationships. 
 

If you wish to discuss this role further, please come 

and speak to me. God bless Fr Ross 

 

Thank you from Hilda White’s Family 

The family of the late Hilda White RIP wish to 

express their thanks to Fr Ross, Deacon Peter and 

parishioners from both parishes for their support, 

kind words and prayers on the death of their mother. 

It is much appreciated. God bless you all, from 

Hilda’s family. 

 

Sick, Housebound or in Hospital 
If you or a relative of yours are not able to get to Mass 

because of illness, frailty or disability, please do let us 

know, so that we can ensure you/they are offered a 

visit from Fr Ross, Deacon Peter or one of our visiting 

group who can also bring Holy Communion.  
 

If you are in Southampton General Hospital, do also 

remember there is a hospital chaplaincy team 

available to visit/bring communion to you. They can 

be contacted at the hospital on the following number: 

023 8120 8517. 

 

WOOLSTON 

FRIENDSHIP CLUB 
Our partnership with Communicare 

and St Patrick's School has been really 

successful! Woolston Friendship Club 

happens every Wednesday 10.15 to 11.30am in the 

church hall and is attracting more guests each week. 

The aim is to connect the generations and it's 

wonderful to see how much all ages enjoy chatting 

and playing games with each other. So many people 

are separated by miles from grandchildren or 

grandparents, so it’s a privilege to be able to make up 

for that loss by providing an opportunity for young, 

old and in-between, to hang out with each other.  
 

Due to the growth of the club, we're now looking 

for more people from the parish to join the rota 

and help with setting up, packing down, serving 

drinks and helping the guests and children to 

connect. If you have any hobbies that you can 

share or like baking cakes, that would also be 

great.  
 

If you'd like to find out more, either pop in to check it 

out, or contact Tricia on 07827 224717 or at 

tricia@communicareinsouthampton.org.uk 
 

SCONES AND SONGS 
Tuesday afternoons 2pm-4pm in the Presbytery at 

Annunciation Church, Netley. If you enjoy classic 

songs from the 80’s & 90’s and from the musicals, 

then join us for a sing-song with tea and scones. 
 

NETLEY LUNCH CLUB 
The Netley Lunch Club is back up and running on the 

last Friday of the month at 12.30pm in Netley 

Presbytery, £5 per head, please ring Di Olsen to book 

a place on 02380 452677. 
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SENIOR SAINTS 

CHAIR EXERCISE CLASS 

Thursdays 10am to 1115am 

St Patrick’s Church Hall, Woolston. 
This is a FREE exercise class open to anyone aged 

60 and over in Southampton as is run by the Saints 

Foundation. These hour long seat exercise sessions 

improve strength and balance, followed by tea & chat 

afterwards.  

 

Making Donations by  

Cheque to the Church 
If you are making a donation by cheque to either of 

our Parishes please make them payable as follows: 
 

CDP SOUTHAMPTON ST PATRICK 

or 

CDP NETLEY THE ANNUNCIATION 
 

With the reference on the back telling us what it is for 

and if you wish this to be gift aided please place a gift 

aid envelope as explained in Gift Aid box previous. 

 

Gift Aid Declaration Form 

IMPORTANT 
As you are aware, any UK tax payer can increase any 

donations they might make to the church by 25% at 

no additional cost to themselves by gift aiding their 

donation. This applies to any donations whether they 

be regular direct debits or standing orders, one-off 

donations, cash envelopes or Christmas/Easter 

offerings. 
 

Gift aided donations from our parishioners really do 

make a significant difference to the money raised for 

the church and we desperately need this extra income 

to keep our two churches open and maintained. 
 

Thank you so much for your help with this exercise 
 

Fr Ross and Marion Jarrett. 
 

Making Donations by  

Gift Aid Envelope 
If you are making a donation to the Church or for a 

Second Collection by cash or cheque and you wish 

this to be GIFT AIDED then please use the new Gift 

Aid Envelopes that are now availiable in both parish 

churches. PLEASE NOTE that we cannot claim gift 

aid if the old envelopes are used as the charity number 

has changed as has the gift aid declaration.   

Support of the Church 
It is very easy these days to give to the church via 

Online Banking Apps or by a Regular Standing Order. 

Please do consider this option if you use online 

banking and no longer use cash. If you pay tax all you 

need to do is provide us with your full name and 

current address and we can do the Gift Aid Claims 

here. The Church needs your regular support more 

than ever if we are to remain open for the future. To 

set up a standing order you will need the following 

account details depending on which Church you wish 

to contribute to and also for what purpose so the 

reference is important.  You must put your surname 

followed by COLLECTION (for your weekly 

collection), for the second collection as stated in the 

newsletter or just give the cause e.g. HEATING, or 

to make a one off donation use DONATION, or 

MASS for a Mass intention. 
 

Annunciation Church Collection 
Sort Code:  30-93-04 

Account Number: 00882888 

Account Name: 

CDP NETLEY ANNUNCIATION 

As a reference put your name followed by what it 

is for as shown above 
 

St Patrick’s Church Collection 
Sort Code: 30-93-04 

Account number: 00888665 

Account Name:  

CDP SOUTHAMPTON ST PATRICK 

As a reference put your name followed by what it 

is for as shown above 
 

St Patrick’s Church Heating 
Thank you to those who have kindly donated to the St 

Patrick’s Heating Fund, we have so far raised 

£1050.00. This has now been spent on the heating 

costs for November and December 2023. 
 

If you would like to make a donation to the heating 

fund to help cover the cost of heating for January and 

February, please do so in the usual way by cash in an 

envelope marked Heating, by cheque with Heating 

written on the back or via online giving using the 

details in the Support of the Church section later in 

the newsletter and use as a reference HEATING. If 

you are a tax payer and wish to gift aid your 

donation, please use a Gift Aid Envelope.  

God bless you all, Fr Ross. 



JANUARY COLLECTIONS  
 

January Income Annunciation 

Standing Orders   £1,316.84 

Envelopes Parish  £70.00 

Offertory Income  £297.99 

Sing 4 Fun   £30.00 

TOTAL    £1,714.83 
 

SPECIAL COLLECTIONS 

Racial Justice   £88.01 

Crib Collection   £108.00 

Cathedral   £104.20 

White Flower Appeal  £147.30 

TOTAL    £447.51 
 

January Income St Patrick’s 

Standing Orders   £1,996.00 

Parish Envelopes  £115.00 

Offertory Income  £1,508.52 

Church Decoration Fund £50.00 

Votive Candles   £214.99 

Flowers    £5.00 

Heating Donation  £150.00 

TOTAL    £4039.51 
 

SPECIAL COLLECTIONS 

Racial Justice   £150.56 

Crib Collection   £151.98 

Cathedral   £277.51 

Lepra (early donation)  £15.00 

White Flower Appeal  £198.73 

TOTAL    £793.78 
 

HALL HIRE INCOME  
Shown on Quarterly basis. 
 

FOOD BANK DONATIONS!!! 
If you are able to spare food donation to our local 

food banks at this time, please do so. A list of what 

they currently need is found below: 

SOUTHAMPTON CITY MISSION  

WOOLSTON PARISH 
This helps the Big Difference in Woolston 

 

 
Please leave your donations in the collecting box at 

the back of St Patrick’s Church, Thank you. A BIG 

THANK YOU to our volunteers for taking the food 

to the Basics Bank collection point for us 

------------------------------------------------ 

HOUND BASICS FOOD BANK 

NETLEY PARISH 

 

Please leave your donation s in the boxes at the back 

of the Annunciation Church this weekend. A BIG 

THANK YOU to Maureen & Clive Herring for 

taking the food to the Hound Basics Bank collection 

point. 

 
--------------------------------------------------------------------- 



Zero Tolerance Notice 

Sadly, due to a number of recent incidents in our 

parish buildings and grounds, a sign of the times I am 

afraid, I need to put this statement in our newsletter 

concerning our Zero Tolerance Policy against abusive 

or threatening behaviour. 

The Catholic Diocese of Portsmouth will not tolerate 

unacceptable behaviour and will take action to protect 

Clergy, employees, office holders and volunteers 

(‘diocesan personnel’) from such behaviour, 

including that which is abusive, threatening, or 

through the spreading of malicious rumours.  

In response to abusive or threatening behaviour 

towards ‘diocesan personnel,’ the Bishop or the Chief 

Operating Officer will write to the complainant, 

explaining that their behaviour is unacceptable.  
 

In response to any serious incident of aggression or 

violence the Diocese will immediately inform the 

police and communicate these actions in writing to 

the complainant. This may include barring an 

individual from any premises of the Diocese. 

Do you want to Fast this Lent? 

This is what Pope Francis says: 

From a homily he preached on February 17th, 2021. 

“What are you giving up for Lent?” It’s a question a 

lot of people will get these next few days. If you 

want to change your body, perhaps alcohol, sweets 

and cigarettes is the way to go. But if you want to 

change your heart, a harder fast is needed. This 

narrow road is gritty, but it isn’t sterile. It will make 

room in ourselves to experience a love that can make 

us whole and set us free.  So, if we’re going to fast 

from anything this Lent, Pope Francis suggests that 

even more than sweets or alcohol, we fast from 

indifference towards others. 

In his annual Lenten message, the Pope 

says:  “Indifference to our neighbour and to God also 

represents a real temptation for us Christians. Each 

year during Lent we need to hear once more the 

voice of the prophets who cry out and trouble our 

conscience.”  These are the words of the Pope: 

Fast from hurting words and say kind words, 

Fast from sadness … and be filled with gratitude, 

Fast from anger … and be filled with patience, 

Fast from pessimism … and be filled with hope, 

Fast from worries … and have trust in God,  

Fast from complaints … and contemplate simplicity, 

Fast from pressures … and be prayerful,  

Fast from bitterness … and fill your hearts with joy, 

Fast from selfishness … and be compassionate to 

others,  

Fast from grudges … and be reconciled,  

Fast from words … and be silent so you can listen! 

 

MASS INTENTIONS 
If you wish a Mass said on a specific date in 2024 

please give at least three to four months’ notice. To 

request a Mass intention please contact the Parish 

Office by telephone, email, post or by putting your 

intention and mass donation into the Presbytery post 

box in Woolston.  

 

The Diocese of Portsmouth suggests a donation 

of £10 for a Mass intention, though please feel free to 

give according to your circumstances. Mass 

donations can also be made online by a one-off 

payment using the details shown in this newsletter 

under Support of the Church. 

 

MASS INTENTIONS WITH SAINTS DAYS  
FM = Foundation Mass 

 

FIRST SUNDAY OF LENT 
Saturday 17th February – St Patrick’s 
6 pm – Mary & Patrick Culnane RIP 
Sunday 18th February – Annunciation 
9.00 am – Sean Doyle RIP (ND) 
Sunday 18th February – St Patrick’s 
11.00 am – Hilda White RIP (CI) 
 

Tuesday 20th February – Annunciation 
9.30am – Canon Balfe RIP (ND) 
Wednesday 21st February – St Patrick’s 
9.30am – Eddie Moyles RIP (IC) 
Thursday 22nd February – Annunciation 
SORRY, NO MASS 
 

SECOND SUNDAY OF LENT 
Saturday 24th February – St Patrick’s 
6 pm – For the wellbeing and intentions of Carmel 
Ingram on her birthday today (AB) 
Sunday 25th February – Annunciation 
9.00 am – Hilda White RIP (ND) 
Sunday 25th February – St Patrick’s 
11.00 am – Jimmy & Sheila Carroll RIP (IC) 



Tuesday 27th February – Annunciation 
9.30am – Carmel Balfe RIP (ND) 
Wednesday 28th February – St Patrick’s 
9.30am – George & Elizabeth Hogarty RIP (IC) 
Thursday 29th February – Annunciation 
9.30 am – Wellbeing of Ann Cooper (ND) 
 

THIRD SUNDAY OF LENT 
Saturday 2nd March – St Patrick’s 
6 pm – Elizabeth & Michael Ryan RIP (IC) 
Sunday 3rd March – Annunciation 
9.00 am – Pat Mongan (ND) 
Sunday 3rd March – St Patrick’s 
11.00 am – Patrick Culnane RIP 
 

SORRY NO WEEKDAY MASSES 
 

FOURTH SUNDAY OF LENT 
Saturday 9th March – St Patrick’s 
6 pm – Intentions of Carmel Ingram (M’LE) 
Sunday 10th March – Annunciation 
9.00 am – Wellbeing of Di Olsen (ND) 
Sunday 10th March – St Patrick’s 
11.00 am – Hilda White RIP (KM) 
 

Tuesday 12th March – Annunciation 
SORRY NO MASS 
Wednesday 13th March – St Patrick’s 
9.30am – Anne Stevens RIP (CI) 
Thursday 14th March – Annunciation 
9.30 am – Michael Daniel RIP (ND) 
 

FIFTH SUNDAY OF LENT 
Saturday 16th March – St Patrick’s 
6 pm – Anthony Beggs RIP (NC) 
Sunday 17th March – Annunciation 
9.00 am – Sean Doyle RIP (ND) 
Sunday 17th March – St Patrick’s 
11.00 am – Monty Dougherty RIP (CI) 
 

Tuesday 19th March – Annunciation 
ST. JOSEPH, Solemnity 
9.30 am – Wellbeing of Betty & Mike Lucas (ND) 
Wednesday 20th March – St Patrick’s 
9.30am – Robert & Doreen Nelson RIP (TP) 
Thursday 21st March – Annunciation 
9.30 am – Collette Murphy (ND) 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

PALM SUNDAY 
Saturday 23rd March – St Patrick’s 
6 pm – Hilda White RIP (CI) 
Sunday 24th March – Annunciation 
9.00 am – Peter Baker RIP 1st Anniv. (VB) 
Sunday 24th March – St Patrick’s 
11.00 am – Lucija RIP (DS) 
 

HOLY WEEK 
Tuesday 26th March – Annunciation 
CHRISM MASS at the CATHEDRAL 
Wednesday 27th March – St Patrick’s 
9.30am – Ann Sammit RIP (CI) 
 

THE EASTER TRIDUUM 
Maundy Thursday 21th March – St Patrick’s 
7.30pm – For the intentions of Anne Bostock (CI) 
Good Friday 29th March – St Patrick’s 
3pm – No Intention as this is a Sacred Liturgy 
Easter Vigil 30th March – St Patrick’s 
7pm – For the people of our two parishes and for those 
being received into the church this night  
EASTER DAY 31st March 2024 
9.00 am - Annunciation Church - Netley 
Eileen Gibbs RIP (MH) 
11.00 am - St Patrick’s Church – Woolston 
Rev Francis Head RIP FM 
 

Tuesday 2nd April – Annunciation 
9.30 am – Natalia Maria Buttigieg RIP FM 
Wednesday 3rd April – St Patrick’s 
9.30am – Ted Smith RIP (IC) 
Thursday 4th April – Annunciation 
9.30 am – Wellbeing of Margaret Daniel (ND) 
 

SECOND SUNDAY OF EASTER 
Saturday 6th April – St Patrick’s 
6 pm – Paul Cook RIP Anniv. (NC) 
Sunday 7th April – Annunciation 
9.00 am – Sandy Smith RIP (ND) 
Sunday 7th April – St Patrick’s 
11.00 am – Jerry & Margaret Weatherstone RIP (IC) 
 
 
 

Please note it may be necessary to move 
some of the Mass Intention dates due to 
unforeseen circumstances arising. 



 


